## JUBILEE FIELD MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES of the meeting of the Jubilee Field Management Committee held on Thursday 7<sup>th</sup> March 2013 at The Jubilee Pavilion, Headcorn Road, Staplehurst commencing at 8.00pm.

1. **Present:** Nigel Best, Nigel Stewart, John Gower, Mike Hooker and Ian Humphrey.

Alison Hooker was in attendance as minute secretary.

- 2. **Apologies:** Paul Butcher, Mike Lock and John Perry.
- 3. **Minutes of the last meeting:** The minutes of the meeting held on 10<sup>th</sup> January 2013 were proposed by MH and seconded by NB.
- 4. **Matters Arising:** Any matters arising will be covered during the meeting.

The main concern of the night's meeting was the theft of the mower. Mark Bauer may have a contact at Staplehurst Golf Club where we could borrow a mower for the interim. JG has moved the small backup mower off site but can still be used but needs some minor works to it. In the short term this will cope with the pitches once the grass starts growing (approx 3 weeks). NS thought that Diagrit had a tractor which could tow the roller etc – this would be looked into. NB has spoken to Mark Fryer who would be happy to help out with mowing and towing etc in the short term (ie to the end of the season). NB to look at finances for the summer to cover utilities and other costs. IH to look at Grass Roots funding. AH to email Eric Hotson regarding County Council grants. Look at other ways of fundraising including race nights etc. MH to speak to Robbie at Kings Head regarding possible dates. JG/MH to arrange to meet with Trevor Jenkins regarding equipment/supplies.

## **Other Issues:**

Diagrit issue was raised at Club meeting on Monday regarding use of Diagrit pitch. Junior managers were not averse to using this facility next season.

Need to agree pitch hires for next season. IH suggested that an increase should be made especially for the senior pitch as per Council charges and for external club hire. Look at a tariff for pitches/day of use etc. This will be discussed in more detail at the next Jubilee meeting.

The new street light and CCTV has been installed onto the Jubilee electricity meter. MH to approach Staplehurst Parish Council regarding paying towards the monthly electricity bill.

Staplehurst Parish Council to be approached as car parking facilities is not large enough when games are taking place cars were parking along the road

from Pile Lane to the corner past Jubilee. This is also dangerous when trying to exit the site. SPC will need to put Type 1 by the skate park.

The next meeting would be on  $9^{\text{th}}$  May at Jubilee. There will be a Users Meeting prior to this.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm